
 

 

 The Custodian of the Two Holy Mosques 
 His Majesty King Salman bin Abdulaziz Al Saud 
 King of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia  
 G20 Chairman 
 
 
 
 Paris, 12 March 2020 
 
 
Your Majesty, 
 
We are writing to you on behalf of the International Chamber of Commerce (ICC) – the institutional 
representative of over 45 million businesses – to respectfully call for urgent action from G20 leaders 
in response to the COVID-19 outbreak. 



 

   
 

 
Following the effective response of the G20 to the global financial crisis, we also respectfully call on 
world leaders to pledge to do whatever is necessary to keep the world economy out of recession, 
including by: 
 
 - enacting measures to restore confidence, growth and jobs; 
 
 - providing coordinated support for affected sectors and small businesses; and 
 
 - making available all necessary financial assistance to the world’s poorest countries. 
 
Alignment among G20 leaders on such a package of measures would significantly boost ongoing 
efforts to manage the pandemic – while minimizing the potential social and economic impacts of 
COVID-19.   
 
As the world’s largest business institution, ICC stands ready to assist the Saudi Arabian Presidency 
and G20 leaders in any way possible in developing a coordinated action plan to robustly address the 
current pandemic.  
 
We thank you for your ongoing leadership of the G20 process and please do count on the full 
support of the global business community in the weeks and months ahead. 
 
 
  
 
 
 Paul Polman John W.H Denton AO 
 ICC Chairman ICC Secretary General  

 
 


